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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S 

	FROM:         Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer
DEPT:           Information & Training Unit

PHONE:       (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:    www.odpem.org.jm


NEWS RELEASE #9
ISSUED ON: Friday, October 11, 2007 at 12 noon

FLAS FLOOD WARNING REMAINS IN EFFECT - BOG WALK GORGE IS CLOSED 

Reports coming into the Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) are that persons are still trying to use the Bog Walk Gorge. Motorists are being reminded that the Bog Walk Gorge is officially closed and therefore the Flat Bridge is inaccessible at this time.  Motorists are advised to use the alternative routes: Sligoville and Barry.

THE PUBLIC IS BEING URGED TO AVOID THIS POTENTIALLY DANGEROUS AREA.

Contact: Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer, kmorris@odpem.org.jm
---END---














